
C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S
Boater Safety Class 
Woodcliff Veteran's Meeting 6:30pm
Woodcliff Charity Poker 
Lion's Road Cleanup 
Boater Safety Class 
ATV Safety Class  
Pancake Feed 
Blood Drive 
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May 13th 
May 17th 
May 18th 
May 20th 
May 20th 
May 27th 
June 4th 
June 4th
June 5th  HOA Board Meeting 
June 6th  Lions Meeting 
June 11th      Woodcliff Annual Meeting 
June 21st     Veteran's meeting 
June 22nd  Charity Poker
June 30th   Lions Golf Tournament 
July 1st -4th  Lions 4th of July Activities 
July 1st         Lion's fireworks
July 4th         Lane Goebel's Fireworks
July 10th        HOA Board Meeting
July 19th        Veteran's Meeting 
July 20th      Charity Poker 
July 28th       Ladies Day  



Security Update 
Summer 2023 

Here we go again, heading into my 27th year at Woodcliff as your Chief of Security. To
dispel in rumors, or maybe wishful thinking, I haven't retired, and I am still alive and

kicking. As 
usual we need to bring up the annual issues and reminders. The first of which is boat 

registrations. There have been some rule and penalty changes concerning the registration
of your watercraft, or the consequences for not registering them before using them on the

lake. I would encourage everyone to read the rules and familiarize themselves with any
changes. As always this will be a priority enforcement issue. Please get your watercraft

legal so we can avoid a negative experience out on the lake. Inspect your watercraft and
ensure everything 

required by the rules/ state law is onboard and serviceable. Make sure your State 
Registration numbers and Lot Numbers are in the right place and in contrasting color to

the 
boat so they can be seen. Make sure your PFDs are on board and in good condition, one for 
every person onboard, and remember anyone under the age of 13 must have the PFD's on 
when underway. Check your fire extinguishers and make sure they are in good condition.

The Boater Safety Courses are scheduled for May 13th & 20th, 9am to 3pm, at the
Community 

Center. The Security Patrol Boat is getting a face lift and some upgrades due to the engine 
giving up the ghost. Please do your best not to bounce off it with your jet skis this summer.

It has been an expensive project. 
I have been getting a lot of questions regarding the use of the Platte River access for ATVs
this year. Frankly, I have no earthly idea where the situation stands or if it will be resolved.

It is 
the result of continuous trespassing issues on the adjoining hunting property, and

residents not respecting the private property and driving their ATVs, UTVs, and vehicles
through it, and ignoring the warnings to stay out. The result is going to be increased ATV

traffic on our roads, which means an increase in complaints and enforcement action. Along
with that will come 

the inevitable increase in accidents and injuries. Please keep all of this in mind when using 
the roads around the lake this summer, stay on your toes and DRIVE CAREFULLY!!!! The

ATV Safety Day will be Memorial Day Weekend, May 27th, 10am to 2pm, at the HOA office. 
As always, thank you for your support. 

C.George Wolsleben
Chief of Security 






2023 Boat Registrations
Included in this newsletter is the form for the 2023 Boat registrations.
Please submit the completed form and send or present a copy of the
current insurance and current state registration information with the

$100 Lake Health Fee. This needs to be done before the boat is
splashed in the Woodcliff Waters or Memorial day whichever comes

first.
You can register on our website and stickers will be sent to you. 

Please review 2023 Rules with new escalating fines. 
First offense -$250.00 if paid in the first 30 days 

$1,000.00 if not paid in the first 30 days 
$500.00 for second offense 

$1,000.00 for the third offense



LAUNCHING WATERCRAFT
Until Memorial day the boat ramp gates will be unlocked to

make it easy for residents to launch watercraft for the summer.
After Memorial Day it will be locked Please Call a board member

at this dedicated number 
402-720-7807 to arrange to have it opened - Making an

appointment is
much appreciated.



Click on boat registration, and
upload all your information.

Boat stickers will be sent to you via
mail. $4 convenience fee required

per boat. 

Register your Watercraft
on-line! 

Check out our

website:

Woodclifflakes.com  



Woodcliff Annual Meeting  
June 11th at 1pm at the

Woodcliff Restaurant
Patio

Allo will have a guest speaker at
the Annual Meeting. 

Several of you have asked is there
any other internet suppliers out at

at Woodcliff.  Allo will be able to
tell us if this is possible.    







Due to several conflicts with our “Pool Tour” host houses, we are postponing the tour until
next summer (2024).  There is a great deal of excitement around this event, so look for

more information in the future.  We are however planning something new and exciting for
April 27th, 2024 – SPRING BREAK – Smash’d event featuring a prominent band at the

Woodcliff Community Center.  More info in coming months.



The ATV Poker Run is set for Saturday, October 7th with 5 stops in/around Woodcliff.  It
will end with a meal at the Community Center.  The Nebraska football game at Illinois that

weekend has been moved to Friday, October 6th, so hopefully you can make this fun
annual event! Mark your calendars.



The splash pad will be opening soon, if this Nebraska weather cooperates!  Watch for more

detail.



RePlant Woodcliff is a 501c3 organization formed after the storm of ’08.  The mission is to
environmentally improve and beautify Woodcliff Lakes through landscaping, tree planting,

water quality improvement, and developing community and common grounds for the
overall benefit of the community.  Prior projects have included the new directional map &

landscaping by the HOA office, splash pad, two playground sets, basketball court,
community center waterfalls & landscaping around perimeter, as well as, the entrance elk

and Indian statue, The original creation of Sandy Bottom and the Island sea wall.   Over
800 trees have been planted since 2008.   Your tax deductible donations, as well as

corporate matches, can be sent to: RePlant Woodcliff c/o Carla Mahrt S35 Poehling Lane
Fremont NE 68025.   402-203-6324








RePlant WoodcliffRePlant WoodcliffRePlant Woodcliff

Save the Date Poker Run!
October 7th 



 No maps this year. Advertising on local Marketplace on Facebook.
There will be a large " Woodcliff Community Garage Sales" sign on the

corner of County RD W & Hwy 77. Any questions
 contact Wanda Anderson at bwzeanderson@gmail.com.

You can let Wanda know if you intend to have a garage sale, but not
required.

 
     

Woodcliff Garage
Sales 

June 2nd 8am-6pm & June 3rd 8am -1pm

 Goodwill truck will again be in the Woodcliff Restaurant
Parking lot June 3rd from 1-3pm accepting donations.  



&

Recycling Metal
Drop Off 

A Metal recycling container is sitting across the street from Pop's
pizza. Please put Scrap metal in this container.  Thanks to All

Metals Market for the container and for the Woodcliff Veteran's
for arranging the drop off.  

Woodcliff Veteran's are still
collecting and recycling all

aluminum cans 





 

Do you have a tattered flag that needs to be properly disposed of?
The Woodcliff Veterans are hosting another flag retirement night with

the local Boy Scouts to properly burn tattered flags.
If you have a flag to retire you can bring it to the event on Wednesday,

May 17th starting promptly at 6:30 pm. At the Woodcliff Community
Center.

 If you fly an American flag, it will inevitably become worn and tattered. 
According to the US Flag Code: “When a flag is in such a condition that it

is no longer a fitting emblem for display, it should be destroyed in a
dignified way.”

 Woodcliff
Veteran's

Flag
Retirement  

Quilts of Valor
Ceremony will

be held on
June 21st at

6:30pm at the
Woodcliff

Community
Center.






Woodcliff

Lions News

 







It’s Finally Here – Summer 2023!
Our May meeting was May 2nd @ at the Woodcliff Restaurant…it is always the first Tuesday

of the month, same time, same place. Lion Brooke graciously opens at 5:45 with a limited
menu for those attending.

Recipients for this year’s Mardy Gardner Woodcliff Lions Memorial Scholarship
Fund are….drum roll please….Ava Long and Tyas Menning! This was the

toughest year ever with many great applications from great young people and
excellent students. They are all very well rounded citizens with very bright
futures and their families should be proud, we wish them all the best and

thank you for applying. 
We are still ironing out Officer and Board positions as July rapidly approaches…Woodcliff

Lions would love for some general members to step up and take a position on the
board….without our volunteers and board/officers giving up their valuable time, there

would be none of the activities everyone enjoys so much.
The Easter Party took place on April 8th and was a HUGE success this year with the addition
of about 15 therapy rabbits kids got to pet, hold and fall in love with….the Easter Bunny was

there too and every boy and girl left with an Easter Basket full of goodies!
Everyone polish up your trash grabbers and picker-uppers – It’s road cleanup time May

20th! – Meet at Pop’s @ 9:00 am and help keep Woodcliff Beautiful!
Who Loves PANCAKES? The next pancake feed fundraiser will be held Sunday June 4th

from 9:00-11:00 at our very own Community Center. Be there or go hungry!



The next Lions Meeting Will Be June 6th, 7:00 pm at the Woodcliff Restaurant…come for a
friendly visit if you think you’re ready to SERVE – ROAR!

Wes Ewasiuk, President
Woodcliff Lions Club






















AT WOODCLIFF COMMUNITY CENTER

Third Thursday
Charity Texas
Hold’EmTourney

(Held Every Third Thursday of Month)
Upcoming Dates  5/18, 6/15,  7/20, & 8/17



$25 Entry Fee; $25 Re-Buys Within First Hour

Late Arrival Buy-In Within First Hour



FREE Food @ Every Tourney! BYOB –Must Be 21 to Attend!
50% of Proceeds to Local Charity –50% to Top Finishers

No Experience Necessary –It’s Just a Good Time!



For More Info, Contact: 
Pat Schlosser at pats@showtime-sales.comor
 402-203-6213

No Reservations Necessary –Just Show Up!

mailto:pats@showtime-sales.com
mailto:pats@showtime-sales.com


Summer 2023 News letter
WoooHoo Summertime is here!  We are excited for another summer season at the
lake.  This June marks 13 years for us here and we couldn’t be more grateful for all

your support over the years.  We truly have The Best Customers and friends at
Woodcliff. 

Mark your calendars for Catfish Night, the first Friday of every month!  
Wednesday Steak Night 
Thursday Burger Night

 Sunday Wine Night
Also, check in mid May for our new summer menu.

We are hiring for experienced kitchen help so if you or someone you know is
looking, send them our way.

Thank you for your continued support!  Hope to see you soon!
Brooke, and everyone here at The Woodcliff Restaurant



Pop’s Pizza
Café &

Ron-D-Voo Bar
402-727-8787






Woodcliff Community Center
SPECIAL EVENT AHEAD??

IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR A PLACE TO CELEBRATE
A GRADUATION, WEDDING, HOLIDAY, OR SPECIAL
FAMILY GATHERING, CALL US AT 402-909-3232 OR

SEND AN EMAIL TO
OFFICE@WOODCLIFFLAKES.COM. 

WOODCLIFF RESIDENTS RECEIVE SPECIAL
PRICING!

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND PHOTOS CAN BE
FOUND ON FACEBOOK OR ON THE WEBSITE:

WWW.WOODCLIFFCOMMUNITYCENTER.COM. 

SELLING FUN SINCE ’71, VICTORY MARINE IS A BOAT
DEALERSHIP

FOR SEVERAL TOP-OF-THE-LINE BOAT BRANDS SUCH AS 
NAUTIQUE, SUPRA, & MOOMA WAKE BOATS. LUND FISHING

BOATS. 
AVALON, QWEST, & PLAYCRAFT PONTOONS.

NEW & PREOWNED INVENTORY! THESE CAN ALL BE SEEN BY
VISITING OUR WEBSITE OR SIMPLY STOP IN & CHECK THEM

OUT!



VICTORY MARINE IS A PLATINUM MERCURY DEALERSHIP &
MERCURY REPOWER CENTER SERVING MERCURY OUTBOARDS,

PCM & INDMAR INBOARDS, AND MERCRUISER STERNDRIVES.
FULL-SERVICE SHOP WITH CERTIFIED MECHANIC &

TECHNICIANS ON STAFF.



WE ARE ALSO NEBRASKA’S LARGEST AUTHORIZED DEALER FOR 
SHORE STATION BOAT LIFTS!



WHEN YOU STOP IN, BE SURE TO CHECK OUT ALL OUR WATER

GEAR & ACCESSORIES IN THE SHOWROOM AS WELL. LARGE
SELECTION OF ITEMS INCLUDING BOARDS, SKIS, TUBES, LIFE

JACKETS, SAFETY GEAR & MORE!



VICTORY MARINE ALSO OFFERS INDOOR OFF-SEASON BOAT
STORAGE.

SERVICE PICK UP & DELIVERY. CONSIGNMENTS.



AT OUR DEALERSHIP OR ON THE WATER,
WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THIS SUMMER!

1500 West Military Ave | 402-721-1341 |
www.victorymarinellc.com




Were Open
for the

Summer!


